
 

 
 

EKTR Minutes November 9, 2022 

Officers 
Director:  Ron Peterson 

Secretary:  Pam Fette 

Treasurer:  Stacey McMahon 

Dinner Ride Coordinator:  Bev Speckman 

Historian:  open 

Ride Captain:  Bill Poe 

Webmaster:  John English 

Facebook Administrator:  Bill Poe 

Photographer:  Bill Poe 

50/50:  Craig Kelsey

Treasurer Report 
The treasurer reports that there is $777.45 in the account. 

50/50 
No drawing this month. This office will be open starting in January. Any volunteers to take our money? 

Old Business 
Freedom Ride 2022 – This is a self-guided photo tour of the Boy Scout replica Statues of Liberty displayed 

throughout Kansas. The tour runs through November 1, 2022. The document provides a registration form and 

tour details including contact information if you have questions or need additional information.  There are a few 

changes in the actual location of the statues. NOTE:  The deadline has been changed to November 1, 2023. 

On October 28, 2022, a replica of the Statue of Liberty was dedicated in Wilson, Kansas. Our friends Bogie and 
Mary Rose were instrumental in making this happen. The Statue of Liberty in New York Harbor was dedicated 
October 28, 1886. Several of our members were able to attend the dedication. This statue is not on the list of 
statues in this year’s Freedom ride, but if you're headed to Russell, stop by Wilson and check it out. Thanks to 
everyone who were in attendance for this event. 

The 50/50 raffle discussion continued.  It was moved and seconded that we continue the raffle but split it into 
thirds (1/3 to the treasurer, 1/3 to winner number 1, 1/3 to winner number 2).  The motion carried. 

New Business 
The annual Christmas Party will be held at Bill and Cheryl Poe’s on Saturday, December 10.  Doors open at 5:30 

and dinner begins at 6:00.  It will be a potluck style meal with the club buying the meat.  The purchasing of the 

meat by the club was moved, seconded and approved. There will most likely be a signup showing up soon. 

Remember NO meeting in January. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/592540195113792/permalink/679812003053277/


Future Rides 
Wednesday Dinner Rides 

Be ready to submit your suggestions in the pumpkin at the January meeting for the Wednesday dinners during 

the months of January, February and March. Then KSU in April! 

Future Meetings 

Wednesday, January 11, 7:00 p.m. – Business Meeting at Johnny’s Tavern (planning meeting afterward) 

Wednesday, February 8, 7:00 p.m. – Business Meeting at Johnny’s Tavern  

Wednesday, March 8, 7:00 p.m. – Business Meeting at Johnny’s Tavern     

 

 

 

 


